LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 10th September 2012 starting at 8.19pm after the public meeting regarding Broadband at 7.00pm.

Apologies.
Cllrs. Myers, Crookes, Stephenson and Proctor.

Those present were the Chairman Cllr Warburton, Chapman, Munro-Hill, Scott and Turrell.

The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Declaration of Interest (if any)  Cllr. Dale Turrell declared an interest with the Planning Application at 32 Front Street, Lockington.

E.R.Yorks.Council business (If Cllr is present)  Cllr. Pollard attended the public meeting.  She informed the parish council regarding any items that she could help with to let her know regarding parish council business.

Minutes. The minutes of the 16th July 2012 meeting were approved and signed.

Matters arising.
Public meeting regarding Broadband.  Mike Jackson, ERYC gave a presentation at 7.00pm. Approximately 17 villagers were present along with 5 parish council members and the clerk. Following the on-line and doorstep survey in August and September, 105 individuals expressed a desire for better broadband for Lockington.  257 properties are served by South Dalton exchange. A question and answer session followed giving those that attended the opportunity to promote further action. Lockington broadband delivery was debated in parliament on 10th September 2012 promoted by Graham Stuart M.P.

Grass cutting/Aike and potholes Aike and Lockington.  Issues were reported to Steve Roberts.  The grass verges have now been cut back, however the large pothole near the village sign in Aike has not been repaired and is progressively worse. Cllr. D. Turrell to forward photos of the site to the clerk for urgent attention by Highways/ERYC, copy to Cllr. P.Pollard.

Parish Council website/Members Registers.  This item to be on the agenda for October.

Land Registration. JW has been handed the old Minute Books from Peter Johnson, with the research completed. This item also to be on the agenda for October. 

Emergency Plan.  Work in progress care of Cllr.D. Turrell. 

Correspondence. ERNLLCA questionnaire was completed. July and August newsletters were forwarded to GC. Dates for ‘Making the Most of your role as Councillor’ were received for 2012/13 with each session costing £35.00, i.e. £105.00 + VAT for the 3 dates. It was decided that those councillors interested would not be participating due to the high cost.

Consultation – Humberside Fire and Rescue survey.  The PC do not feel they are qualified to complete the questionnaire, clerk to contact Paul Drury at H Fand R.

East Riding Parish News was circulated.

Public Footpath Diversion Order 2012 (Lockington Footpath No.9) information was received and noted.

National Grid consultation information was received. Noted.

Planning Application
12/03388/TCA Fell T1 Cherry and T2 Purple Plum and T3 Weeping Willow at 3 South Glebe, Lockington for Mr. John Spencer.
No objections.

12/03509/PLF – Erection of two storey and single storey extension to rear following removal of existing porch at 32 Front Street, Lockington for Mr. Stuart Park. No objections. Recommend approval.

12/03448/TCA – Tree works in Conservation Areas – T1 Ash tree, T2 Birch tree, and T5 Ash trees, T4 Ash tree and T6 Oak tree, 114 Front Street, Lockington for Ms Pat Wood. No objections.

Planning Decisions.
12/02552/PLF – Erection of a general purpose building at Bygot House Farm, Cherry Burton for Mr. Ian Webb. Granted.
12/03388/TCA – Fell T1 Cherry and T2 Purple Plum and T3 Weeping Willow at 3 South Glebe, Lockington for Mr. John Spencer. No objections.

12/02989/PLF – Erection of a first floor extension to dwelling at Wood House Farm, Old Road, Leconfield for Mr. M. Lount. Granted.
Accounts.
B. Robinson was paid £38.00 for the printing of the Newsletter by Horsley & Dawson.

S. Connon was paid £138.80 Stipend for September and expenses of £17.40.

Audit Commission were paid £60.00 for audit expenses.

J. Warburton was paid £10.00 for the printing of information regarding Broadband, by Horsley & Dawson.

Information regarding Appointment of new external auditor was received.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 8th October 2012 

A.O.B.

It was noted that the large wind turbines at Routh, can be seen by residents of Aike.  The parish council were not consulted.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 9.20pm.

